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COUNCIL ON CURRICULAR PROGRAMS AND INSTRUCTION

Nancy Parsons, Chair

The Council on Curricular Programs and Instruction (CCPI) met on a regular basis the first and third Thursdays of the month unless this conflicted with the official holiday schedule of the campus. Members of the council included Hyung-Yon Cho, JoAnne Darlington, Andrea Redcay Graves (fall), David Haugen (replaced by John Simmons), Larry McWard (fall), Lisa Miczo, Nancy Parsons (chair), Cynthia Piletic (secretary), Tara Westerhold (vice chair), and Larry Zoochi. This year’s Student Member of CCPI was Joshua Schier (fall). Ex‑officio members of the council were Donna Williams from the Registrar's Office, and Barb Baily and Vicki Nicholson from the Provost’s Office.

The council worked closely with the CGE on general education matters, CAGAS on grading or credit issues, and with the Faculty Senate on matters concerned with assessment and academic integrity.

The major workload of CCPI dealt with the first itemized duty assigned to it (to recommend to the Faculty Senate approval or disapproval of all new academic programs and courses as well as changes in existing courses which affect catalog copy). CCPI considered 28 requests for new courses, 4 new experimental (275/475) courses, 3 cross-listed courses, and 26 requests for changes to existing courses.

One new major (Meteorology) was approved by CCPI and forwarded to the Faculty Senate.

New minors reviewed and forwarded to the Faculty Senate included Meteorology and Geographic Information Systems.

The following changes in major were reviewed and forwarded to the Faculty Senate: Broadcasting, Community Health, English Education, Health Services Management, Information Management, Mathematics (Teacher Certification option), Music (Applied Music option: Jazz Studies), and Music (Teacher Certification option) all were reviewed by CCPI and forwarded to the Senate.

Changes in the minors of Accountancy, Graphic Communications, and Manufacturing Technology were also reviewed and forwarded to the Senate.

Minor changes in catalog copy, not requiring Faculty Senate action, were considered from several departments and majors. Issues of assessment, departmental ownership, overlapping of course content, multicultural relevance, and intent of courses each received some attention from CCPI during the year.

In addition, the CCPI forms were reviewed and will be revised to include all appropriate signature lines.  Retrieval of forms was discussed, and alternative options will be available sometime during the fall 2003 semester.

Respectfully Submitted by:

Nancy Parsons, Chair

